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President's Report from Debbie Graves 
 

 Dear Members,   

     

 

Let me ask you what is on your list to do this summer?   Hope it includes GBTA Michigan Chapter in your plans.  

 GBTA Convention 2017 held in Boston, July 16 – 19 
o 70+ Education Sessions 

o 7,000 Attendees 

o You are invited to join the Michigan Chapter on Tuesday, July 18th during Convention Arena Luncheon at a 

reserved table. Please RSVP back to me by Wednesday June 28th and I’ll add you to the list.  For more 

information about GBTA 2017 Convention, please visit http://convention.gbta.org/ 

 Sunday, July 16th informal gathering for MBTA attendees in Boston 
 Complete our Member Satisfaction Survey 

If you have any questions or suggestions regarding Michigan Business Travel Association, please send me an email at 
President@michiganbta.org.  

Debbie Graves  
President, GBTA-Michigan Chapter  
 

Highlights from our April Meeting and Crystal Mountain Golf Outing! 

Overview: 

 Thank you to all members, golfers and non-golfers that attended our annual Golf Outing as well as our April meeting 

 Thank you to Fifth Third Ballpark and Crystal Mountain for hosting us. 

 Thank you to our panelist that participated in our presentation at the April Meeting.  

http://convention.gbta.org/
mailto:President@michiganbta.org
http://michiganbta.org/index.php


 

  

   

Treasury Report - Lisa Hoehn - ALTOUR 

Below are our year-to-date finances which we are in great shape with.  

  

 
Committee Updates 



Membership - Committee Chair - Megan Craig - Sheraton Detroit Metro Airport Hotel - membership@michganbta.org 
 

Welcome new members!  We are currently at 165 members! 

 
 
 

Please remember to renew your MBTA Membership when it becomes due. Now available is the GBTA All Access Pass that 
combines GBTA and MBTA membership together. For more information, please check out the Join Membership Page at 

www.michiganbta.org 
 
Become a GBTA All Access Member! Benefits include: 
• GBTA Daily News Brief                                                        • GBTA Business Travel Magazine 
• Complimentary Member Only Webinars                              • GBTA Career Center 
• Eligible for Chapter Scholarships                                          • Member rate at all Chapter Network events 
• Discount on GBTA Academy classes                                   • Discount on GBTA Certification 
• Access to GBTA Hub                                                            • GBTA Event Discounts 
• GBTA On Demand 
 

Update your Member Profiles  
 
Did you know that you can upload your picture and update your profile on the MBTA website? Please take a minute to do both so we can 
get to know you better! 
                

 
Education - Committee Chair - Jack Reynaert - Meritor - education@michiganbta.org  

 

 Attending the GBTA Convention? Come see me speak on Tuesday, July 18 at 8 – 9 a.m. in room 252AB for the 
session, To Stay or Not to Stay? Going Global and Staying Safe with Shared Economy Accommodation 

Services. For more information on the topic visit here.  
 

 The Education Committee promotes education and professional development and provides 20+ hours of travel 
focused education and 35+ hours of face-to-face networking. 

 
 
Education Goals / Mission: Provide members with the opportunity to expand their travel industry knowledge, growing travel 

professionalism through educational and informational programs.  We provide members with a path to 20 hours of industry related 
educational opportunities per year from our local chapter meetings.  Additionally, since MBTA is a full chapter of GBTA, when an “All-
Access” membership is linked to GBTA, there are countless hours of education with an opportunity leading to Industry Recognized 
Certification. Members also grow their knowledge by networking with peers on an ongoing basis. Our memberships’ travel industry 
experience ranges from: new to the industry to more than 40 years in the industry... and we have more than 100 members in our Michigan 
Chapter. 
                                                         

  Technology - Committee Chair - Chuck Oliver - Sonesta - technology@michiganbta.org 
 
Goals / Mission: The Technology Committee is committed to providing the association with resources to better understand 

technology available to travelers, as well as keeping the MBTA website up to date. We work with the various committees to 

optimize our Internet real estate by posting relevant documents, sites, blog entries, etc... 

We are looking for a new Committee Member to help the Technology Committee grow and assist the association. It’s a great opportunity to 
get involved within the association. Please email Chuck at technology@michiganbta.org 
               

 
Sponsorship - Committee Chair - Ann Ammons - Travel, Inc. - sponsorships@michiganbta.org  

Please consider being a Michigan Business Travel Association Sponsor. Sponsorships give MBTA the opportunity to offer 
scholarships an educational meeting to our members. MBTA provides our members with information on travel technology and 
services, legislation, security, benchmarking and cost that affect the business travel industry. As a sponsor your company logo 
will have high visibility and will be present on two banners at every meeting. Your company will receive recognition on the 
MBTA website and newsletter throughout 2017. Affordable levels available. 

 
2017 Annual Sponsorship Opportunities 

 Sponsorships for the 2017 holiday auction 
 
2017 Sponsorship Dollars Raised Thus Far: 

Allison Sigler- Marriott International                                                              Amy Cutter- Haggerty 
Anna Korkes- Travel Incorporated                                                                Anton Kirichenko- Motor City Limousine 
Chelsea Richardson- Auburn Hills Marriott at Center[point                          Crystal Johns- National Corporate Housing 
Gary Hart- Federal Mogul                                                                             Heather Mydloski 
Jennifer Friedline- Tenneco                                                                         Julia Braden- La-Z-Boy 
Kelly Richards- Hilton Garden Inn Plymouth                                                Kim Conway- Fragomen Global 
Laura Elkin- Crescent Hotels & Resorts                                                       Lisa Alexander- Drury Hotels 
Lisa Tucker- Haggerty                                                                                  Susan Poole- Christopherson Business Travel 
 Thomas Frasier- NSF International                                                             Tina Brownley- Yazaki 

 

mailto:membership@michganbta.org
http://www.michiganbta.org/
mailto:education@michiganbta.org
http://gbta17.mapyourshow.com/7_0/sessions/session-details.cfm?ScheduleID=41
mailto:technology@michiganbta.org
mailto:technology@michiganbta.org
mailto:sponsorships@michiganbta.org


 Annual Sponsors - $22,750 

 Golf Sponsors -    $  1,300 
Total -     $24,050  - Thank you to our sponsors for this year! 
                                           

     Scholarship - Committee Chair - Jamie Cotter - Travel, Inc. - scholarships@michiganbta.org 
 
There are scholarship opportunities for our members. Visit www.michiganbta.org and click on scholarships under Quick Links for 
more information and to apply.  
 

                
 

 Meetings & Events - Committee Chair - Amy Gibson - FCA Chrysler Automobiles - events@michiganbta.org  
 

Special thanks to Fifth Third Ballpark for hosting us in April and Crystal Mountain for hosting us for our annual MBTA Golf 

Outing.  They were both wonderful events and everyone enjoyed themselves! The committee is actively looking at new and 

exciting locations for our 2017 meeting schedule. If you may be interested in hosting one of our upcoming events, please contact Amy at 

events@michiganbta.org.   

Upcoming MBTA meetings: 

 July 15-19, 2017 -Boston Convention & Exhibition Center; Boston, MA 

GBTA Convention 

 September 14, 2017 -Western Detroit Area (Location TBD) 

Travel Program Communication Strategy/GBTA Convention Take-Aways 

 October 17, 2017 - Southwestern Detroit Area(Location TBD) 

MBTA/OVBTA Education Day 

 December 7, 2017 -Greater Detroit Area(Location TBD) 

Holiday Meeting and Silent Auction 
               

 
Charity - Committee Chair - Kathy Mastin - La-Z-Boy, Incorporated - charities@michiganbta.org  

 
Thank you so much for all the donated items for MCREST that members brought to the April meeting.They were so happy to 
receive the rain ponchos.  They said ponchos haven't been donated for many years.  So those were a hit!   
 

Also, someone asked me if they could donate clothing and they do not accept any clothing items. 

 
If you're attending any other meetings this year please remember to bring your donations for MCREST. They would still be 
happy to receive the following items and especially the pre-packaged individual snacks. 

 Sun Screen 

 Off (Mosquito repellent) 

 Rain Ponchos 

 Individual snacks for lunches (pre-packaged items) 

 Shaving Razors 
 

MCREST is the 2017 charity chosen for GBTA Michigan Chapter. MCREST stands for Macomb County Rotating Emergency 
Shelter Team. MCREST provides shelter for men, women, children and families for up to 90 days. Please check out their website 
at http://www.mcrest.org/ and see what churches participate in this program. 
 
We can all make a difference by donating our time, supplies and through donations from 
the MBTA golf outing charity raffle and the holiday event charity auction. 
 
We're so happy to announce that our 2016 charity, The Empowerment Plan won 1st runner up for $15,000 of technology 
equipment challenge for their office.  Thank you to all of you who went online and voted for them.  Congratulations to The 
Empowerment Plan, we are so happy for them!!!!  
 

                                                                          
 

Government Relations - Committee Chair - Michael Hoff - Continental Automotive Corporation - 
government@mchiganbta.org 

 

 Way to get involved is helping come up with donations for PAC!  

 Current issue in the news is phones on planes - most travelers don’t want phones on planes due to safety reasons and 
security concerns. 

                                                                          
 

Public Relations - Committee Chair - Kalynne Defever - Detroit Metro Convention & Visitors Bureau -
publicrelations@michiganbta.org 

 

 If you are attending the GBTA Conference please  

 Don’t forget to follow us on Facebook, Twitter and LinkedIn. 

mailto:scholarships@michiganbta.org
http://www.michiganbta.org/
mailto:events@michiganbta.org
mailto:events@michiganbta.org
mailto:charities@michiganbta.org
http://www.mcrest.org/
mailto:government@mchiganbta.org
mailto:publicrelations@michiganbta.org


 Please remember to nominate your friends and colleagues for quarterly recognition.  It’s a great way to honor those who have 
been consistently involved in supporting our MBTA chapter as well as those who are newer members who have stepped up and 

taken on leadership roles.  It can also be a great way to get to know each other better.  

 Thank you to everyone that participated in our poll at the April Meeting. We will continue to incorporate interactive activities like 
that throughout the year. 

                                                                                    
MBTA Member Recognition  

Join us in congratulating our 2nd quarter MBTA Members  

Allied Member – Jamie Cotter and Direct Member – Kim Burns. Thanks to you both for all that you do for MBTA 

Congratulations to Outstanding Allied Member – Jamie Cotter- Travel Incorporated  

 
 
Q: What is your title and role within the travel industry? 

Global Sales Manager for Travel Incorporated.  My role is to find new corporate business for Travel Incorporated.   
  
Q: How did you get involved in the industry? 

I started working in hospitality at a Country Club planning and selling weddings, golf outings and social events.  I then moved on to work in 
the hotel industry as a Corporate Sales Manager for many years.  I have been working in the TMC world for the last 2 1/2 years now.   
  
Q: Tell us a little about your company. 

Travel Incorporated is a forward thinking organization. We consult with Travel Executives, Procurement, Security & Risk Management. For 
more than 37 years, we have proven the value of a managed travel program by providing innovative solutions and personalized strategies. 
Travel Incorporated is an expert in local, national and global travel management. We offer a strategic approach by creating unique travel 
management solutions for our clients based on their corporate culture and business objectives. With years of collective experience and a 
proven history of success, we are a Trusted Travel Advisor. 
  
Q: How long have you been involved with MBTA?  

I have been involved in MBTA since 2011 - so 6 years. 
  
Q: What was your favorite moment or experience during your time with MBTA? 

My favorite experiences have been attending GBTA Convention.  I have been able to attend 3 Conventions so far.  My first was in Boston, 
second was in San Diego and third was in Orlando.  I look forward to the possibility of attending more in the future.   
 
Q: How has MBTA helped you in your career? 

MBTA has helped me to meet wonderful new partners, clients and prospective clients through networking and meetings.  It has also 
allowed me the opportunity to move from the hotel world to the TMC world.  I have learned so much about our industry through MBTA and 
am very grateful to be a part of this amazing organization!   
  
Q: What advice do you have for someone new to the group? 

Get involved as much as possible.  You will only get out what you put in to this organization.  If you don't attend and participate you will not 
find value but if you involve yourself and get to know other members, join committees, etc. you will find a wealth of professional 
development!  
  
Q: Where is your favorite place to visit for fun? 

Hmmm - I do love to travel so this is a hard one to choose.  For a close by trip, I would have to say either Traverse City or Niagara on the 
Lake, Ontario. 
  

Congratulations to Outstanding Direct Member – Kim Burns – Lear Corporation      

                              
 

More about Kim: Q & A 

 

Q: What is your title and role within the travel industry?  

A: Tile - Global Travel Manager  Role  - manage Lear’s global travel program including regional teams, global vendor contracts, relationship 
management, policy compliance and cost control 
 
Q: How did you get involved in the industry? 



A: I started by going to travel technology school (back when those existed) and then began working at Northwest Airlines, moved to a travel 
agency position and then travel management for Lear.  
 
Q: Tell us a little about your company.  

A: Lear is a Tier 1 automotive supplier operating in 243 locations in 37 countries with more than 150,000 employees. Lear serves every 
major automaker in the world and can be found on more than 400 vehicle nameplates. Lear celebrates it’s 100th year anniversary this year 
and is ranked #154 on the Fortune 500.  
 
Q: How long have you been involved with MBTA?   

A: About 6 or 7 years, and I have served on the Charity Committee for about 5 years (Thanks to Sandy – he he he!) 
 
Q: What was your favorite moment or experience during your time with MBTA? 

A: There are too many to even list. Every meeting is a favorite experience when I am honored to meet with travel professionals involved 
with MBTA. 
 
Q: How has MBTA helped you in your career? 

A:   The benchmarking and networking is invaluable – you cannot obtain the knowledge and shared experiences from any other source like 
you can from our members. 
 
Q: What advice do you have for someone new to the group? 

A: Meet everyone, some of our best sources are the members of MBTA and get involved/volunteer for a committee or chair position. 
 
Q: Where is your favorite place to visit for fun? 

A: My cabin when we have plenty of friends and family to share a great weekend. If I could travel somewhere warm, then Hawaii - it’s 
paradise! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

.  
Contact Us:    GBTA - Michigan Chapter Officers 

 
President                         Chairperson - Past President 2009 – 2013 & Treasurer  
Debbie Graves, CCTE, CTC, GTP  Lisa M. Hoehn, GTP, CCTE 
Carlson Wagonlit Travel                  ALTOUR 
Phone: 248 685-9613            Phone: 248-735-7426 
E-mail: president@michiganbta.org                E-mail: chairperson@michiganbta.org or treasurer@michiganbta.org  

 
Vice President                      Secretary     
Colin Naimy           Jim E. Smith, CTC     
Meritor                      Enterprise Holdings 
Phone 248-435-1913                                Phone 517-647-5855 
E-mail: vicepresident@michiganbta.org               E-mail: secretary@michiganbta.org      
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